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  Resolution V/2: Vote of thanks 

The Conference, 

Having met in Bonn, Germany, from 25 to 29 September 2023, at the gracious invitation of the 

Government of the Federal Republic of Germany, 

Convinced that the efforts made by the Government of the Federal Republic of Germany and 

by the authorities and city of Bonn in providing facilities, premises and other resources contributed 

significantly to the smooth and successful conduct of the proceedings,  

Deeply appreciative of the courtesy and hospitality extended by the Government of the Federal 

Republic of Germany and the city of Bonn to the governmental, intergovernmental and 

non‑governmental participants and the staff members of the secretariat of the United Nations 

Environment Programme attending the fifth session of the International Conference on Chemicals 

Management, 

1. Expresses its sincere gratitude to the Government of the Federal Republic of Germany 

and the city of Bonn and, through them, to the people of the Federal Republic of Germany for the 

cordial welcome which they accorded to the Conference, and in particular to those associated with the 

work of the Conference for their contribution to the success of the Conference; 

2. Expresses its gratitude to the Governments of Brazil, Sweden, Uruguay, Thailand, 

Romania and Kenya for hosting meetings under the intersessional process, and to all other donor 

Governments, intergovernmental organizations, non-governmental organizations and other 

stakeholders for contributing financial and in-kind support to the successful outcome of the 

intersessional process and the Conference; 

3. Voices its appreciation to the co-chairs and co-facilitators of the intersessional process 

and to all the stakeholders of the Strategic Approach to International Chemicals Management that 

contributed to the work of the intersessional process leading to the development of recommendations 

for the Global Framework on Chemicals – For a Planet Free of Harm from Chemicals and Waste 

through shared dedication and cooperation towards achieving our common aim of protecting human 

health and the environment;  

4. Expresses appreciation for the support of the United Nations Environment Assembly 

of the United Nations Environment Programme and the Executive Director of the United Nations 

Environment Programme for the Strategic Approach process and its activities. 


